
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Meeting Minutes 
December 2016 

 
The regular meeting was opened by the President.  Present were: KD0JE – Sue, W0TDL – 
Terry, KE0APG – Shane – KD0WFZ – Presten, K0FJW – Fred, N0TPV – Mike, NR0A – 
Monty, KD0HEU – Dave S., KB0GMQ – Nick, WB0YXH – Dave B. and N0ZQR – Ron.  
Guests were Dennis Branelt and AA0GV – Gail. 
 
Monty moved the minutes be approved, Fred seconded, carried.  Fred moved the 
Treasurer’s Report be accepted, Monty seconded, carried. 
 
Old Business: Monty reported the Amateur Radio Parity Act did not pass.  It will have to 
start from scratch next year. 
 
New Business:  Fred reported that a merit badge class will be held in Norfolk in March.  
Field Day was discussed; there will be an air show at the Norfolk airport in June at the 
same time.   Fred will check about using that for our location. 
 
Election of officers was held, Fred moved the President and Vice President be reelected, 
Monty seconded, carried.  Mike moved Fred be elected for Secretary/Treasurer, Monty 
seconded, carried.  Our 2017 officers will be:  Nick Brekenfeld, President; Terry Lich, Vice 
President; Fred Wiebelhaus, Secretary/Treasurer. 
 
Having a test session in March or April was again discussed, Fred will check on a location. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned 
 

Sincerely, 
 
Susan E. Askew, KD0JE 
Secretary/Treasurer. 
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